
Commission on Narcotie Drugs

The Commission on Narcotic Drugs held its sixth session in
New York from April 10 to May 24, 1951, and its seventh session
in New York from April 15 to May 9, 1952. Colonel C. H. L. Sharman
of the Department of National Health and Welfare, represented
Canada at both sessions.

The most important item discussed by the sixth session was
the formulation of principles for a proposed protocol on limitation
of the production of opium. The Commission had earlier tried to
reconcile various conflicting views in an effort to draft a convention
limiting the production of opium through the establishment of
an international opium monopoly. It became evident during the
Commission's session that, despite prolonged efforts to reach agree-
ment on the basic principles involved, no generally acceptable agree-
ment could be found at that time. Therefore, the idea of an inter-
national monoply was put aside for the time being and the Com-
mission spent most of its sixth session drafting principles for a
proposed protocol, on the limitation of the production of opium,
based on the "free order" system of the 1931 Convention for
Limiting the Manufacture and Regulating the Distribution of Narcotic
Drugs. Substantial agreement was reached on these principles and
they were submitted by the Commission to the thirteenth session of
the Economic and Social Council.

The seventh session of the Commission passed a number of
resolutions for adoption by the fourteenth session of the Council.
One of these recommended international co-operation for control
of the illicit traffic in narcotics and urged governments to take
immediate steps to establish direct communication between national
administrations controlling the illicit traffic.


